WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 7th May 2008 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Maureen Biggin; Richard Miller; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Norman Roper;
2. Apologies for absence: Terry Darch; Roger Hamilton; 
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 2nd April were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: Income YTD is £59.00; expenditure £1182.91; cash at bank £2427.27

5. Membership Secretary: the 2008 subscriptions are being collected
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: John Pendrill had nothing to report

7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: Janet Robson had nothing to report
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman had nothing to report
9. Portfield Community Hall: Terry Darch was absent, so no report. It was resolved that the item be removed from future agendas and discussed under any other business as and when the need arises

10. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: Janet Robson reported that the first meeting had passed without significant incident. It was noted that the plans for the future management of the hill were not yet forthcoming.
11. PACT: Sue Shlackman reported a chaotic meeting at which the majority of attendees wished to discuss bus timetables, which were not relevant to the matters in hand. A greater police presence in River Way aimed at reducing speeding was noted.
12. Planning Issues: the considerable drop in planning applications involving chopping off back gardens was noted and was attributed to the deterioration in the economic climate. Richard Miller reported his latest tree oriented dealings with CBC. Jim Biggin reported that papers would be laid before a future CBC Planning Committee aimed at bringing TPO in line with other planning matters. Our draft note on Suburban Trees has been accepted by CBC as the basis for an interim tree strategy.
13. Distribution of Newsletter: the unsatisfactory manner in which the spring 2008 letter had been distributed was discussed. It was resolved that we would in future adopt the method employed by other Residents Associations and use our collectors to distribute a combined annual members note and newsletter.

14. Bus Timetables: the potential changes to local bus timetables were discussed in the knowledge that bus companies are only obliged to take notice of the local council offers who manage their funding. It was resolved that we could do little more than we had already done by contacting local ward councillors and CBC
15. The meeting closed at 8.45 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 4th June at The Hall on The Hill 
